
               
 
 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

 
We had a great turnout to our Kindy/Pre-Primary assembly this week.  We certainly have some very confident children in this 

group and some wonderful singers.  We also welcomed new Kindy & Pre-Primary parents who have enrolled their children for 

next year.   

 

It was interesting sitting back watching the assembly and trying to put myself in the shoes of new parents.  I suppose we take a 

lot of things for granted when we see them every day but what really struck me was the incredible sense of ócommunityô we have 

in our school.  It was great to see all of the things we do, that focus on the whole child and their sense of óplaceô in the world, on 

show.  

 

12 Buckets 

We saw the wonderful work our students are doing through the 12 Buckets program, which teaches children that when we pour 

into ourselves, we are able to pour out more to others.  A big thankyou to Chelsea and the team for their tireless efforts and the 

wonderful results they have been able to achieve with our students.  Mrs Morine was also able to compliment the children from 

Room 12 who visited the residents at Meath Care.  This program links our students with elderly people and provides a great deal 

of joy to all parties.  

 

Itôs very rewarding to see the number of students being recognised for upholding the values of our Positive Behaviour Program 

and also our great Aussie of the Month winners.  Itôs seeing the beaming smiles on childrenôs faces, when acknowledged for  

being a great person, that makes my job so satisfying. 

 

2019 Enrolments 

At this time of year we are trying to work out our staffing for next year so it is very important for us to know how many students 

may be transferring.  Could you please let us know via Flexibuzz, email, or by speaking to your childôs teacher, if you are in any 

doubt of where you might be next year.  I canôt express strongly enough, how important this is so that we are able to work out 

our budget for next year, in the best way possible. 

 

Nature Playground 

We are nearly there!  Whilst the cogs move very slowly, we are almost at the stage of starting the build.  Whilst there are many 

hurdles to get over, we wouldnôt have gotten this far without the perseverance of our wonderful P&C, and in particular the hard 

yards put in by Steve Kelly, father of Eva in Room 12, and Kelly Muller our P&C President. We are keeping our fingers crossed 

that children might come back to a completed job in 2019. 

 

Dymocks Donation 

Many thanks to Dymocks bookstore Claremont, for donating $2,600 worth of books to our school.  That bought us 160 beautiful 

and interesting new books for our Library.  Thank you to the team of parents covering them all today.  In speaking with the 

Dymocks representative, I was really surprised to hear that book sales are soaring.  In this digital age I would have thought that 

old fashioned book reading was becoming a thing of the past.  However, our students obviously read a lot as when quizzed, their 

knowledge of current authors and books was phenomenal. 

 

Jennifer Broz 

Principal 
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 IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER  

28th November  Invited parents Thank you Morning Tea 

3rd December Swimming Starts (Week 9 & 10) 

6th December Students Christmas Dinner 

11th December Reports sent home 

12th December Graduation Book/Award Assembly, Class Parties,  

   Graduation Dinner 

13th December Last day of school for students 



 

Please see the FlexiBuzz app for all current notices available from Google Play and the App store. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    Remember:    
 

      NO HAT  

     NO PLAY   
 

 

Kindergarten & Pre Primary enrolments for 2019 
ENROL NOW!     Do not let your child miss out !!!!! 

 

     Application for enrolment for K-PP in 2019 at  
       Curtin Primary School are filling up quickly !! 

 

Children born between 1st July 2014 to 30th June 2015 - Kindergarten 2019 
 

Children born between 1st July 2013 to 30th June 2014 - Pre Primary 2019 

HONOUR  CERTIFICATES 

 

Congratulations to the following students who received Honour Certificates :  
 

 Rm K/PP:   Michael Naughton: Reuben Robinson 
 

 Rm  5:         Riley Merrick: Neema Fathi 
 

 Rm 12:        Ian Ginting: Rikeesha Smith: Serena Ooi 
                                         

 Rm 3:          Hugo Miller: Shams Al-Hadad 
 

            Rm 4:          Jasmine Broad DôSilva: Mayhan Merza 
 

 

                    POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT 

               AUSSIE OF THE MONTH 

 

     Congratulations to Yaseen Al Helal and Alice Inman on receiving 

this terms Aussie of the Month awards 

for their continual demonstration of the 

value of Respect. A number of students 

have had the opportunity to choose from 

the PBS agreed reward and prize chart 

during the term, however, both Alice and 

Yaseen have excelled in this particular 

value. Well done everyone! 

Roxanne Morine 

Chaplain  

**2019 Booklists** 
 

Booklists have now been sent home.  
A friendly reminder when ordering 
your child's booklist for 2019, it is not 
essential to purchase all new items 
each year. Please reuse items from 
the previous year where possible. 

Basketball Champion Cup  

Carnival  

is next 

Wednesday 

21st Nov. 

We wish the  

students the 

best of luck! 

We will be 

cheering you 

on! 



Kindy & Pre-Primary 

 

The K/PP Assembly was such a huge success. Every child participated with  

enthusiasm and excitement. They remembered their lines and spoke so clearly. Our 

assembly was an accumulation of the topics we have been learning this term, 

with a focus on Aboriginal studies and Minibeasts. 

The children welcomed everyone with the song Wanjoo and sounded brilliant. 

They then danced and sang their way through another item, If I were a Minibeast! 

As a teacher, I was so proud of all their hard work prior to the assembly and then 

during the assembly. They were all superstars! 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Year 6 Camp  
 

 
 

 

 

 


